
 

 
 

 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

          Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 
          75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 

            San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 
 

REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #SANX-003   

      Certified Mail: 7000 0520 0021 6106 4790  
 
Mr. Ken Cronin, Environmental Officer 
Tohono O’Odham Nation 
P. O. Box 837 
Sells, AZ   85634 
 
Dear Mr. Cronin: 
 

This correspondence refers to the Western Truck and Auto Repair facility at the San 
Xavier Industrial Park. On June 27,1995, two 5,000-gallon underground storage tanks (USTs) 
were removed at this site, which is located at the southern outskirts of Tucson, Arizona, on land 
of the Tohono O’Odham Nation. 
 

A total of 115 cubic yards of diesel-contaminated soil was excavated from the tank pit.  
This soil was stockpiled at the site and decontaminated by landfarming. The soil was 
subsequently disposed.  This information was confirmed by Jerry Williams of the Tohono 
O’Odham Environmental Program Office.  
 

The information obtained has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, where 
two USTs were removed in June 1995.  This site does not appear to pose a current threat to 
human health and the environment.  Therefore, EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 
 

Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094, if you have questions or need more 
information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Manager 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
 
 
cc: Jerry Williams, Tohono O’Odham, EPO 

Nina Siqueiros, Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Steve Inserra, Indian Health Service 
 

  



ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 
 

 
Jerry Williams 
Environmental Program Office 
Tohono O’Odham Nation 
P.O. Box 837 
Sells, AZ   85634        (520) 383-8113 
 
Nina Siquieros, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Papago Agency 
P. O. Box 578 
Sells, AZ  85634        (520) 379-6600 
 
Steve Inserra 
District Sanitarian 
Indian Health Service 
7900 South J Stock Rd.  
Tucson, AZ  85746         (520) 295-2580 
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